
  

 

         

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,                                                                        Friday 19th June 2020 

 

Firstly, thank you to all of you that have sent in your children’s ‘pupils comments’ for the end of 

year reports, teachers will now be able to include these on the report format . I don’t know 

about you, but I think it is always lovely to have your child’s contribution on the report and a 

lovely reminder of how they viewed their learning when you read them back in year’s to come. 

Today was the deadline for these to be emailed back, so unfortunately if we didn’t receive the 

comments we will be unable to include them. 

As most of you are aware, Mrs Kynaston has been off school for the majority of the year with ill 

health but we have been absolutely delighted to welcome her back this week. The children 

throughout school in the different bubbles caught sight of her and as you can imagine were 

thrilled to see her. Schools are always very busy with lots of things to do and Mrs Kynaston has 

been really busy organising the self portraits that have been sent in from children to put on the 

school gates. Thank you very much to all the children who have worked hard on these and sent 

them in to us. We have had some lovely comments from passers by about them and I really think 

it brings the community together. If you haven’t sent one in yet, it isn’t too late as we can keep 

adding to the montage over the course of the next few weeks.  

I would just like to inform you that the interviews for appointing a new Executive Head Teacher 

will be taking place next week. The governors have been working really hard with the Local    

Authority to plan an interview process that follows the national guidance on social distancing and 

putting in place stringent measures to ensure the safety of all. Miss Osterfield has kindly offered 

to extend her time and will remain as Executive Head Teacher for the duration of the Autumn 

Term with her replacement taking up post from Spring Term 2021.  I am sure you will agree that 

this continuity and Miss Osterfield’s experience will be much needed in the weeks and months 

ahead. Mr Evans, our Chair of Governors will be in communication once a decision has been 

made.  

We thank you for all your interaction with school, in particular SeeSaw, and would like to offer 

reassurance that we are currently planning ways to support transition for your child as they move 

to the next academic year. Once plans have been formulated we will be getting in touch.  

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. 

God bless you all. 

Mrs Moore 

Executive Head Teacher - Miss Helen Osterfield 

Head of School - Mrs. Alison Moore 



 

 

 

 

Class One have been set home learning tasks that fit in with the theme of ‘Habitats’.    

Children have been going on minibeast hunts, making bug hotels, finding patterns in nature 

and collecting natural objects to support with language and mathematical development. I 

have been so impressed with the engagement from pupils and parents, and it has been 

wonderful to see how families have really embraced home learning with their children. I 

feel very proud of you all! 

Bug Hunting in all weathers! 

Brilliant leaf and twig sorting based on 

size. 

Owain’s bug hotel. 

Max’s bug hotel. 



 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers. 

 

Tibberton CE Primary School and St Lawrence CE Primary School Federation 

Appointment process for Executive Headteacher 

 

The Governing Body of Tibberton CE Primary School and St Lawrence CE Primary School             

Federation are pleased to inform you that next week, we will be undertaking the final part of the 

appointment process for the new Executive Headteacher for our Federation.  

This will take place across both schools during Tuesday June 23rd and then at The Park Lane      

Centre, Woodside on Wednesday June 24th. 

We began the process back in March and then had to stop due to the Covid 19 situation. This final 

part of the process will involve governors and pupils in a fully risk assessed Covid secure way.  

The Governing Body will inform you of the outcome of the interview later next week. 

 

Many thanks 

 

Paul Evans 

Chair of Governors 


